Start of works notification

Central London Cycle Grid: New North Road - Eagle Wharf Road - Poole Street Junction

Improvements on the Central London Cycle Grid (CLCG) in
Hoxton have been in progress since February 2017 and
have seen the completion of the Shepherdess Walk —
Murray Grove junction where new signal controlled
pedestrian crossings were installed.

This will be followed by improvement works to the New North
Road — Eagle Wharf Road — Poole Street junction.

The improvements at the New North Road - Eagle
Wharf Road - Poole Street junction will include:

 Introducing new traffic signals with signal controlled
pedestrian and cycle crossings at the junction.

e Retaining the ‘No Entry’ point for vehicular traffic at
Eagle Wharf Road — New North Road junction.

 Introducing a ‘Right Turn Restriction’ for existing
traffic coming out of Eagle Wharf Road.

e Introducing a ‘No Entry’ point to restrict vehicular traffic
from New North Road turning into Poole Street.

» Removing the contraflow cycle lane at Poole Street
between New North Road and Imber Street to allow 2
way traffic to the New North Road junction.

e Implementing public realm improvements at Eagle
Wharf Road and Poole Street with new trees, waiting
and loading restrictions.

Construction and Traffic Management
The works at the New North Road - Eagle Wharf Road —

Poole Street junction are scheduled to start during the
week commencing 26 June 2017 for 16 weeks in total.

The improvements will start at Eagle Wharf Road and will
last for up to 8 weeks followed by works at Poole Street
from mid-August to the end of September 2017.

Your views
informed this
project

N\

For more details regarding these works please refer to the
drawing over leaf.

Traffic Management

The improvements at Eagle Wharf Road and Poole Street
will be carried out under suitable traffic management with
localised road closures and diversion routes when required.

Elsewhere

Works at New North Road - East Road Junction are
scheduled to start during the week commencing
18 June 2017 for up to 16 weeks.

Thames Water repairs may affect the resurfacing of the
New North Road junction as it is currently being used as a
diversion route.

Works at Poole Street will be coordinated with the ongoing
developers’ works at the Colville Estate.

The programming of the CLCG improvements on site may
be affected by the above works to ensure the smooth flow
of traffic at all times.

The Council apologises for any inconvenience that these
works may cause.

Contact Us

Should you require further information or have
@ any comments on these proposals please con-
tact Hackney Service Centre by telephone on

020 8356 2897 or email
info@hackney.gov.uk

‘f You can follow us on Facebook or Twitter or go

A to www.hackney.gov.uk/social-media
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